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the award recipient at a rate that exceeds 110% of the maximum 
annual salary payable to a member of the federal government's 
Senior Executive Service (SES) at an agency with a Certified 
SES Performance Appraisal System for that year. (An award 
recipient may compensate an employee at a higher rate, provided 
the amount in excess of this compensation limitation is paid 
with non-federal funds.) This limitation on compensation rates 
allowable under this award may be waived on an individual basis 
at the discretion of the OJP official indicated in the program 
announcement under which this award is made. __________ 

31. The recipient agrees to submit a final report at the end of 
this award documenting all relevant project activities during 
the entire period of support under this award. This report will 
include detailed information about the project(s) funded, 
including, but not limited to, information about how the funds 
were actually used for each purpose area, data to support 
statements of progress, and data concerning individual results 
and outcomes of funded projects reflecting project successes 
and impacts. The final report is due with final SER to the 
Criminal Justice Coordinating Council. __________ 

32. The recipient shall submit to the Criminal Justice 
Coordinating Council copy of all interim and final reports and 
proposed publications (including those prepared for 
conferences, journals, and other presentations) resulting from 
this award, for review and comment prior to publishing. Any 
publication produced with grant funds must contain the following 
statement: "This project was supported by Grant # ( ) awarded 
by the Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention, 
Office of Justice Programs, U.S. Department of Justice. The 
opinions, findings, and conclusions or recommendations 
expressed in this publication/program/exhibition are those of 
the author(s) and do not necessarily reflect those of the 
Department of Justice. All reports and products may be required 
to display the OJJDP logo on the cover (or other location) with 
the agreement of OJJDP. OJJDP defines publications as any 
planned, written, visual or sound materials substantively based 
on the project, formally prepared by the award recipient for 
dissemination to the public. __________ 

33. The recipient shall submit required performance metrics to by 
the 15th of each month. These reports will be submitted to the 
Criminal Justice Coordinating Council. __________ 

34. Cooperating with OJP Monitoring. The recipient agrees to 
cooperate with OJP monitoring of this award pursuant to OJP's 
guidelines, protocols, and procedures, and to cooperate with 
OJP (including the grant manager for this award and the Office 
of Chief Financial Officer (OCFO)) requests related to such 
monitoring, including requests related to desk reviews and/or 


